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Mr Michael Deegan 
Chief Executive Officer 
Inner West Council 
 
 

Dulwich	HS	of	Visual	Arts	–	Demountable.	
 

Dear Mr Deegan 
 
I refer to your letter of 6 July, 2020 concerning the proposed installation of a demountable 
classroom at Dulwich HS of Visual Arts. 
You have sought additional information in relation to the increase in student enrolments 
and staffing levels at the school which has necessitated the provision of additional 
classroom accommodation.  
Please find below the additional information as requested; 
School enrolment increase; 

 2019 – 883 

 2020 – 907 
 

School staffing space demand increase; 
 2019 – 55.4 

 2020 ‐ 59 

 
As can be seen from the above figures the school enrolment and staffing levels have not 
increased above the 10% threshold mentioned in your correspondence. 
 
It would be appreciated if you could advise the Department of any further queries that 
Council wishes to raise in relation to the proposed location of the demountable on the 
school grounds. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Dean Slattery 
Director, 
Sydney Asset Management Unit 
 
 
 
 




